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PRESIDENT REPORT
The Rotary Club of Bendigo South is currently operating on many fronts.
During October we have seen the following major activities successfully completed.

1.0 End Polio Month where the Club has successfully hosted the Regional Walkathon for the
District at Lake Weeroona and raised approx $2000 towards the District End Polio Project as
follows:
- Walkathon BBQ $390
- Club Walkathon/Donations $560 and growing
- Villawood BBQ contribution $1000

Total $2000 approx.

Thank you to all members and supporters for their contributions.

2.0 Launch of the La Trobe University - Rotary Club of Bendigo South - Tom Glazebrook Bursary.
This was the program at the last meeting where the Club launched the Bursary with presentations
from Honorary Member Tom Glazebrook, Club Member and Bursary Administrator Emily Mudge
and Inaugural Bursary Recipient Nicholas Weller. This Is the Club's third scholarship in place with
La Trobe University, each of which is to operate for the next 5 years - 2 in Engineering and 1 in
Health Science.

3.0 Successful Completion of the Victoria Welsh Choir/Merlyn Quaife Concert at the Ulumbarra
Theatre on Sunday the 29th October.

The Concert was very well attended and the great program by Merlyn Quaife and the Welsh Choir
was appreciated by the audience. The Project Committee will be meeting shortly to finalise
details and donations from the money raised. Thank you to the performers, the Project
Committee and the City of Greater Bendigo for their support and hard work. We also need to
remember that this Concert was cancelled 2 years ago due to the Covid Outbreak. So
congratulations to everyone for their perseverance and effort.



Also, sincere congratulations to our member Merlyn Quaife AM for receiving a Paul Harris Fellow
at the conclusion of the concert. It was a great day with Rotary at work in a very public arena.
Thank you to District Governor Ron Payne for presenting the recognition to Merlyn.

This week our Guest Speaker will be Bev Watson, Convenor of the Bendigo Polio Support Group.
This will mark the conclusion of the End Polio Month.

Our program is finalized up to Christmas and into the New Year.
See you this Thursday.

Yours in Rotary
Rod Spitty
President.
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Upcoming presenter: Bev Watson
Bev is Convenor of the Bendigo Polio Support Group, Chair of Polio Network Victoria. She is the
PNV rep on the Board of Polio Australia. Recipient of 2017 Rotary Shine Award.

Bev contracted Polio in April 1956 at the age of six and a half. Her rehabilitation included time in
hospital, home schooling, local primary and secondary school, completing her Leaving Certificate.

After Bev married and moved to Woodend in 1975, where she had three children, she
commenced Tertiary study in 1990 and in 1996 completed her Bachelor of Social Work. She has
worked in the fields of Mental Health, General Counselling, Community Development and was
employed as the Access & Inclusion Co-ordinator with local government for 11 years until her
retirement in 2021.
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SWAP MEET - 10,11 & 12 November 2023

Thank you, Members, for volunteering your time for the swap meet.
Please check that your allotted time on the swap meet roster is correct. Any issues, please
contact Maureen.

k %k %k ok %k %k k ko k %k k %k k k k %k k k %k k k %k %k k k k 3k k %k %k %k k k %k %k %k k k 3k k %k %k *k )k 3k %

District 9800 — Bendigo Conference
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Report from Glenn Madden

Cricket Loving Rotarians
Last week Bendigo South Rotarian Glenn Madden teamed up with Rocher RC member Eric Bish

to play in the Australian Rotary Cricket Festival in Adelaide. Cricketing Rotarians from all around
Australia converged in Adelaide to play in the week long tournament. Eric acquitted himself
very well with both bat and ball whilst Glenn averaged 17 over the week and was impassable in
the field. It was a great week of sport and fellowship and a warm up to the upcoming World
Rotary Cricket Festival in Chennai India in February 2024.

Glenn and Keith Hopkins

Glenn and Eric Bish
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BBQ & Carpark Bookings to date.

BBQ - NOVEMBER
Nov- Friday 10", Saturday 11 | Swap Meet Catering Contact Maureen Plant for
& Sunday 12th Roster
Sunday, Nov 19*" Ron Deveraux 90" Birthday BBQ 11am—1pm

Olympic Parade Maiden Gully 4 volunteers required
Sunday, Nov 26 Mandurang Valley Winery Christmas 9am-2pm

Market 4 volunteers required



https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=b5d698958f&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1780862264194863219&th=18b6e4cb3b3b9073&view=att&disp=safe

CAR PARKING- NOVEMBER

Wed Nov 1, Bendigo Jockey Club 9am—1pm

Bendigo Cup 6 volunteers required.

Nov-Friday 17, Bendigo Camping & Leisure Show 9am — 1pm each day

Saturday 18" & Sunday 19 Bendigo Jockey Club 6 volunteers required each
day

This week in pics

Tom Glazebrook presenting “The why’s of Civil Engineering and Problem solving” at the Launch
of the LaTrobe University- Tom Glazebrook Bursary.

Merlyn Quaife with the Victoria Welsh Choir Concert



Merlyn Quaife AM receiving her Paul Harris recognition from District Governor Ron Payne.
Congratulations, Merlyn!
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